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The City of Belmont investigated the possibility of aligning the boundary to include the whole
of Lot 3 (555) Great Eastern Highway in the City of Belmont. The owner of that lot, Liebherr-
Australia Pty Ltd indicated support for this. This proposal would however leave Lot 2 Great
Eastern Highway, owned by Wirtgen Australia Pty Ltd, bisected. The City considered Lot 3 and
acknowledged that there was sense in resolving the similar issue of the local government
boundary bisecting Lot 3. However, a boundary that placed the whole of Lots 301 and Lot 3 in
the City of Belmont would:

e Not resolve the issue with Lot 2 remaining split between the two Cities;
e Beirregularly shaped;

e Place the boundary between the local governments along property boundaries when
there is a more obvious physical boundary in the shape of lvy Street.

A boundary running along lvy Street best meets the considerations for boundary alignment
under the Local Government Act 1995. This alignment places the entirety of Lots 301, 3 and 2
Great Eastern Highway within the boundaries of the City of Swan.

JUSTIFICATION AND BENEFITS

The current boundary between the Cities of Swan and Belmont splits the Perth Airport and
three industrial lots between the City of Belmont and the City of Swan. The City of Swan does
not propose any change to the boundary in relation to Perth Airport in this proposal. Thisis a
matter that would require further consideration and consultation.

Boundaries bisecting individual properties are not to be favoured and do not accord with the
considerations for the Local Government Advisory Board when assessing local government
boundary changes. Primarily, it does not result in effective delivery of local government
services as these properties are rated and serviced by two local governments.

Assessing the physical and topographical features of this immediate area, there is a logical
boundary following Ivy Street. This would ensure that the local government boundary in this
area follows this physical feature and does not follow the rear of property boundaries.

The proposed boundary change is minor and does not raise any matters affecting the viability
of local governments.

There will be some loss of rating income to the City of Belmont arising from this proposal. The
loss of income is minor in the context of the rate revenues of both the Cities of Swan and
Belmont. Given that this does not affect the viability of either local government, amending the
boundary to follow the logical physical feature, lvy Street, is the preferred approach.

CONSULTATION

The City of Swan has held discussions with the City of Belmont in relation to the boundary
change proposal. The City has also now written to affected landowners and the City of
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Belmont to inform each of them that the City of Swan has made this proposal to the Local
Government Advisory Board.

CONCLUSION

This proposal is submitted for your consideration as minor in nature requiring an informal
assessment and a recommendation to the Minister for Local Government to accept the
proposal and make orders in accordance with it to effect the boundary change.

if you wish to discuss any aspect of this proposal, please contact Jamie Blanchard, Manager
Governance on 9278 9628 or jamie.blanchard@swan.wa.gov.au

Yours faithfully

AV

M J Fole
Chief Exe€utive Officer
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